
 
 

Horspath Parish Council Additional Meeting – 13th December 2022 

 

HORSPATH PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Additional Parish Council Meeting held at Horspath Village Hall 

on 13th December 2022 9.30pm. 

  

Present: Mrs B Oakley (Chair), Mr D Burgess, 

Mrs P Cook, Mr L Coolman, Mr I Harris,  Mr B 

Igoe, Mr P O’Brien, Mr E Parker, Mrs C Riley, 

Mrs H Kogel (Clerk), Mrs E Gillespie (District 

Councillor).  

 

Apologies 

 

Absent: 

 

Public: 

 

Mr P Ewart. 

 

 

 

0 

 

249/22 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. – Apologies were made on behalf of Mr Ewart.  

 

250/22 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS. – None. 

251/22 VILLAGE NOTICEBOARDS. – 2 Quotations received. 

Councillors agreed unanimously to accept the quotation from Shelley Signs for two new noticeboards, one 

on the Village Green and one at Gateley. 

The noticeboard on the Village Green will be the same as the existing noticeboard, with two sections, one 

side open and the other side will be lockable and in total will hold 32 sheets of A4, and be mounted onto 

posts at a cost of £1795.00. 

The noticeboard at Gateley will be a smaller size, wall mounted and not lockable at a cost of £1450.00. 

It was agreed that the noticeboards will not include headers. 

HPC will arrange for the installation of the noticeboards. 

 

252/22 AOB.  

a. Mrs Oakley passed thanks to Mr Brooks for all of the work he has carried out at the memorial and also in 

the Burial Ground. 

Mrs Oakley reported that there is a huge amount of soil left on the Village Green. OCC has said that they 

left the soil there after raising the kerb in Littleworth and have said that they will remove it and make the 

area good. Mr Coolman stated that OCC are also doing the bus stops in Horspath. 

b. Mr Brooks asked why the village shop wasn’t included in the village magazine. Mr Underdown stated that 

this was an error and it will be included in the next edition. 

c. Mr Robinson asked about the lorry that has recently got stuck on the Village Green, and stated that if the 

sign on the Village Green was moved to the turning circle this wouldn’t of happened. Mr Burgess stated 

that the lorry driver did not speak English and did not have insurance. Mrs Oakley stated that she has 

contacted OCC who have said that some of the lorry drivers are foreign and do not speak English, and also 

the sat nav’s are directing them into the village. Mrs Oakley has requested that OCC install a sign at the end 

of Roman Way clearly stating no right turn. Mr Lowe stated that there are 48 signs in place from leaving 

the ring road into Horspath.  

 

253/22 DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS.  

Parish Council Planning Meeting – Tuesday 20th December 2022 (To be confirmed). 

Horspath Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 3rd January 2023. 

 

 

Signed………………………………..  Date……………………..   


